                                                                                  January 7, 2002

Tammy,

Per your request concerning Unit 17 dewatering…

After the headgates, bulkhead, and tail logs were installed, Unit 17 was dewatered to tail water normally. After we were at tail water, we began pumping down to un-water the unit to get fish out and allow the Contractor to begin his work in the intake structure.

Soon after pumping began, it was reported that there was an oil sheen in the ice and trash sluiceway, where the unwatering pumps discharge. Fearing that the turbine oil integrity was compromised, and the need to recover as much oil as possible from the unwatering sump, the draft tube drain valves were closed and the de-watering stopped.

As unit F-1 was also unwatered and we were unable to raise the water level in the unwatering sump to recover oil with this unit opened up, we performed and emergency re-pressure of the governor system to close the wicket gates. After the wicket gates were closed and locked, the hatches were closed and draft tube drain valves closed to allow raising the sump level.

We began  recovering oil early the next day and made good progress by noon. With approval from involved agencies, we pumped the sump down and opened Unit 17 draft tube drains until the water level was below the draft tube door. The door was opened and there was no oil leak visible in the turbine. At that time, the draft tube door was reclosed for safety concerns and final dewatering began to salvage any fish trapped. The final dewatering and fish salvage operation was turned over to the Structural Crew.

Steve

